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charlie’s tone was firm and indifferent, and his words were full of chilling 
meaning, which made everyone present feel numb, and even made Todd 
Gilbert scared to the extreme. 

Todd Gilbert naturally didn’t want to die, nor did he want his family to be killed 
like the family members of other people he had killed. For a moment, he was 
extremely upset and asked charlie for so-called fairness, which became his 
The most regretful and stupidest thing I have ever done in my life. 

With tears streaming down his face, he knelt down and kept bowing and 
kowtowing with his hands, praying for charlie’s forgiveness, but charlie didn’t 
give him any chance at all. 

Seeing that he didn’t speak, charlie said, “Since you don’t choose it yourself, 
then I will choose it for you.” 

After that, he said to Abbas beside him, “Just do the first thing I just said. I 
have investigated clearly before. Remember to take a video when you do it. 
Show it to him and see what it means to treat others with their own way. This 
guy has killed so many people and he is not immune. , after his family is 
almost settled, we can send him on his way.” 

Abbas immediately nodded and said, “Don’t worry, Mr. Wade, my 
subordinates will take care of it!” 

When Todd Gilbert heard about it, even if he was His relatives were killed, but 
he still couldn’t escape death, and his emotions completely collapsed. 

Although he was timid and afraid of death, he still gritted his teeth and said, 
“I…I choose the second one…” 

At this point, it is better for a person to die alone than to harm his family at the 
same time. Buried together. 

Todd Gilbert can still tell the difference between 1 and n+1. At 

this moment, he can only sacrifice himself to save his family, otherwise 
judging from the things he has done, none of his family members may survive. 



charlie didn’t originally want to kill Todd Gilbert. He was not Zayne, nor was he 
Xion who devoted himself to the Banks family. Since Todd Gilbert chose the 
second one, he would help him. , and also give these people a reminder to 
realize the cost of betrayal and resistance. 

So, he pointed to the ceiling fan on the roof and said to Todd Gilbert, “I’ll have 
someone prepare a rope for you. You can cut it yourself.” After that, 

he signaled to Gunbir, who immediately came downstairs. The kitchen owner 
found a very strong nylon rope. 

Everyone turned pale with fright. No one expected that charlie would let Todd 
Gilbert kill himself right here. Wouldn’t that mean everyone would watch him 
commit suicide? 

And charlie indeed thought so. 

Since Todd Gilbert is seeking his own death, why not let these brutal New 
York gang members witness it with their own eyes? 

It would be best to leave some indelible scars on their hearts. 

Soon, Gunbir used nylon rope to make a tighter rope noose under the ceiling 
fan, then brought a chair and placed it under the ceiling fan. 

Seeing that he had prepared all this, charlie said to Todd Gilbert, “Everything 
is ready. Let’s go on the road with peace of mind.” 

Todd Gilbert was completely limp and had no strength to get up at this 
moment, so charlie Pointing at the gang members around him, he said coldly, 
“You guys, help him stand up on the chair!” 

The people who were pointed didn’t dare to disobey, and quickly carried Todd 
Gilbert there. Put on the chair. 

At this time, the nylon rope noose was placed in front of Todd Gilbert’s face. 

One of them even took the initiative to put the noose around Todd Gilbert’s 
neck. Todd Gilbert subconsciously wanted to hide, but when he thought of the 
other option charlie gave him, he gave up hiding in an instant. 

The noose was put around his neck. charlie looked at him and asked, “Do you 
want to kick the chair yourself, or let others help?” 



Todd Gilbert knew that he was certain to die and cried. 

He said, “Mr. Wade, please help me…” 

charlie shook his head, not hiding his sarcasm, and said disdainfully, “A 
person like you is not worthy of my own hands.” Kill you.” 
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After saying that, he looked at the middle-aged man who came with Todd 
Gilbert before, and said lightly, “You must be the second-in-command of the 
desperadoes, right?” 

The man nodded quickly, respectfully and respectfully. He said diligently, 
“Hello, Mr. Wade, my name is Angelo Blunt, and I am the second-in-command 
of the Desperados…” 

After saying that, he quickly added, “Mr. Wade, please don’t compare me with 
Todd.” I think of him as a kind of person. He has no moral integrity and is cruel 
in his methods. I have reminded him many times in a subtle way, but this 
person never knows how to repent. Instead, he goes more and more 
excessive. I work under his hands. I think There is nothing you can do to 
change him…” 

Todd Gilbert did not expect that the second boss would betray him at this 
time, and reprimanded angrily, “Angelou, you ungrateful bastard, don’t forget, 
it was me who took care of you step by step. You mentioned your current 
position!”  

Angelou nodded and said, “Yes, it is you who promoted me, but this cannot 
cover up your indiscriminate killing of innocent people and destruction. The 
truth about gang rules! Everyone in the whole gang has opinions about you, 
but you just don’t know it! When those innocent people died in your hands, 
you should have expected that there would be a day when everyone would 
betray their relatives!” 

charlie looked at Angelou, pointed at Todd Gilbert who was standing on the 
chair, and said calmly, “From now on, you will be the person in charge of the 
desperadoes. As the former boss, it is up to you to send him on his way.” Go 
ahead.” 



Angel Blunt was stunned for a moment, and then he said respectfully, “I 
obey!” 

Then, he looked up at Todd Gilbert, who was trembling on the chair, and said 
calmly, “Todd, Go on your way with peace of mind. I hope God can forgive 
you after you die.” 

After that, he raised his right leg and kicked Todd Ji hard.on the chair at 
Albert’s feet. 

The chair was kicked down by him, and Todd Gilbert’s body fell instantly due 
to loss of support. 

Due to the sudden acceleration of gravity, the rope around his neck strangled 
his neck tightly in an instant. He grabbed the neck collar with both hands and 
tried to struggle, but he did not expect that the more his body struggled, the 
lock collar on his neck would become The tighter the choke. 

The complete sense of suffocation made him surprisingly awake. He could 
clearly feel that his trachea was being strangled so that he couldn’t breathe at 
all. He could also feel that his whole body was getting hotter and number, and 
at the same time, he was getting more and more numb. swell. 

Everyone watched Todd Gilbert being hanged right in front of their eyes, and 
everyone was terrified. They had almost all experienced killings, but they had 
never experienced this kind of more retro execution-style killing. experienced. 

Todd Gilbert, who was hanging in mid-air, struggled violently for several 
minutes, but the extent of his body’s struggle began to weaken significantly. 

Five minutes later, almost all his body was left with was instinctive muscle 
twitching, and he had completely lost consciousness and even lost basic vital 
signs. 

After a few dozen seconds, even the muscle twitching in Todd Gilbert’s body 
disappeared. His whole body turned into a corpse, swaying irregularly in mid-
air, as if he wanted everyone to see him die. look like. 

At this time, charlie said to Angelou, “Take the body and dispose of it.” 

Angelou said loudly and without thinking, “Please rest assured, Mr. Wade, my 
subordinates will handle it properly!” 



charlie nodded, looked around again, and said, ” The time is almost up. Those 
who should go to Syria should prepare to leave immediately. Those who stay 
and continue to run the gang can go back and start looking for finances. From 
now on, profits will be handed over once a week and work reports will be done 
every two weeks. Remember my Those who violate the requirements will be 
killed; those who hide their income will be killed; those who line their own 
pockets will be killed; those who secretly collaborate with the enemy will be 
killed!” 
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At dawn in New York, Abbas and his men took Aman Ramovich, Antonio, and 
the bosses of the gangs under the Zano family away from Chinatown and 
headed to the port. 

The remaining second-in-commands have all been replaced by their regular 
posts. 

Gunbir was still in a daze. Although he saw charlie take down the entire Zano 
family overnight, he still had an unrealistic feeling. 

When charlie saw the curtain fall, Gunbir was a little confused, so he asked 
him, “Gunbir, how do you feel now?” 

Gunbir came back to his senses, scratched his head and said, “Mr. Wade… I 
feel… I feel a bit unbelievable …”  

Charlie smiled and said, “Then you have to adapt as soon as possible, 
because starting from today, you have to reorganize the Chinese Gang as 
soon as possible, the Zano family Although it is the largest mafia in New York, 
it is not the only one. You will face many challenges in the future. Since you 
have chosen this road, you must find a way to go further on this road.” Gunbir 

 He nodded heavily and said respectfully, “Mr. Wade, in the future, the 
Chinese gang will find a way to support themselves. I will submit the profits 
handed over by those gangs to you on a monthly basis!” 

charlie waved his hand, “Most of their money is used to oppress ordinary 
people. If I bully them and get this money into my hands, then there will be no 
difference between me and them in essence.” After 



saying that, charlie smiled and said, “Uncle Zhong treats you as half a son, 
and you and I do the same. Even if we are acquainted, since you have chosen 
to take this path, then you can hold on to this money safely. If you are 
ambitious, use this money to make the Chinese Gang grow and develop, and 
then make progress for yourself. Pave the road, so that when you are old, you 
can become a well-known entrepreneur, or simply run for parliament; if you 
don’t have ambitions, save more money in your hands, and you will have 
enough food and clothing in this life.” 

Gunbir said firmly, “Don’t worry, Mr. Wade, since I have chosen this path, I will 
definitely go all out!” 

charlie nodded and said, “But Gunbir, remember, the people under the Zano 
family Although these gangs dare not do anything to you, it does not mean 
that you have no other opponents in New York and the United States. I will 
only help you this time. If one day a more powerful opponent appears in New 
York and wants to take your life , you can only defeat the opponent by 
yourself, do you understand?” 

Gunbir said solemnly, “Don’t worry, Mr. Wade, I understand!” 

charlie looked at Ni Dawei, the former boss of the Chinese Gang, and said, 
“Ni Sir.” 

Ni Dawei’s body trembled and he said respectfully, “Mr. Wade, what are your 
orders…” 

charlie said, “You are Chinese, a member of the Chinese gang, and you live in 
Chinatown. Here, you represent all the people who are making a living in 
Chinatown. Chinese, so don’t be so cowardly in the future. Facts have proven 
that in your industry, cowardice cannot guarantee safety. The more cowardly 
you are, the more people will want to ride on your neck and shit. “ 

Ni Dawei was ashamed, lowered his head and said, “Mr. Wade is 
saying…from now on, I will definitely cooperate with Brother Gunbir and will 
never embarrass the Chinese again!” 

charlie nodded and said very seriously, “I When I was a child, I heard stories 
about the development of the Chinese Gang overseas. At that time, the 
members of the Chinese Gang were brave enough to fight hard and built quite 
a lot of business in Canada, the United States and even Europe. But I didn’t 
expect that when I entered my 20s, A century has passed, and Chinese gangs 



in various places have declined rapidly. Many have disappeared, and the rest 
can only survive in various Chinese streets. Do you know why?” Ni Dawei said 
awkwardly, “Over the years…Europe and the United States have been very 
strict with gangs 

. The blows are indeed getting stronger, and the degree of unity among 
compatriots overseas is indeed worse than that of Koreans and Vietnamese, 
so it is indeed much more difficult overall…” charlie waved his hands and said 
seriously, “What you said are just excuses 
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. In my opinion, Come on, the reason why overseas Chinese gangs are 
declining rapidly is because they have lost their bloodiness! “ 

As he spoke, charlie added, “Many of the Chinese gang members in the last 
century came from the battlefield. After leaving the battlefield and leaving the 
army, some people wanted to see the outside world, so they traveled across 
the ocean to come here to make a living. At that time, people who came to 
Europe and the United States had to ride a sampan to escape death, so they 
were not afraid of death, let alone Americans, Italians, Mexicans and 
Algerians in the United States. In their eyes, the Mafia was nothing? What is a 
Mexican drug lord? When they narrowly escaped death and stood on this 
land, their lives only had eight words: “look down on life and death, and do it if 
you don’t accept it!” “ 

At this point, charlie pointed at Ni Dawei and continued, “Look at you, these 
so-called second and third generation Chinese, you have long lost the blood 
of your fathers! Many of you were even born in the United States and got an 
American passport without having to travel far across the ocean. Then you 
grew up drinking milk, cola, and eating hamburgers and cereal. Even if you 
are the offspring of wolves, you have already lived your life like a husky, and 
Not to mention letting you have the blood of your fathers, but now let you sit 
on the sampan that your fathers used when they came and walk their route 
again. I’m afraid your legs will already be weak before you even get on the 
boat! “ 

Ni Dawei buried his head deeper. 

He knew that what charlie said was the truth. 



Back then, his father had participated in the Southwest Round. His old 
superior came to North America before him, and after making some money, 
he invited He came to the United States to make money together. It was also 
at that time that they, middle-aged men with bullet holes all over their bodies, 
formed a Chinese gang in Chinatown and made a name for themselves in the 
United States and Canada. At that time, North America was like a sponge 

. , frantically absorbing immigrants and illegal immigrants from all over the 
world, and gangs formed by various ethnic groups have sprung up like 
mushrooms after a spring rain. In New York City alone, there are no less than 
a thousand gangs, large and small. Looking across the United States, there 
are tens of thousands of gangs. However 

, The Chinese Gang of that era, who had just arrived, was able to carve out a 
bloody path among tens of thousands of gangs because of the blood in their 
bones. However, by 

Ni Dawei’s generation, the blood had almost disappeared, so the Chinese 
Gang was everywhere. In this kind of gang struggle, they are constantly 
losing, retreating, and shrinking. I naively thought that at least they still have 
the base camp of Chinatown, but who would have thought that the enemy’s 
strength has already been overwhelming, and they have been defeated by a 
few risky attempts. The army was defeated. 

At this moment, Ni Dawei was extremely ashamed. 

Looking back on when his father was still alive, he never bowed his head to 
anyone, but when it came to himself, although he inherited the property he 
left, this property was in his own hands. But it was quickly destroyed. 

Thinking of this, he said to charlie with red eyes, “Mr. Wade, I, Ni Dawei, 
swear to you that I will definitely bring back the blood of the Chinese gang!” “ 

charlie nodded slightly, stood up, stretched, and said, “I’ve said what needs to 
be said, so I won’t delay here any longer. You should take care of yourself in 
the future. If you encounter trouble in the future, you can only rely on yourself. 
. “ 

Both of them nodded, and charlie continued, “By the way, there’s one more 
thing. Although gangs are common in the United States, you still have to 
restrain yourselves with the moral principles of the world, and always compete 
with the strong for a living. Don’t Bully the weak, bully the dominant, let alone 



harm the world. If one day you two are like those people and are full of evil, I 
will come to the United States again to kill you with my own hands! “ 

 


